
SHAC Meeting Minutes 

September 18, 2024 

 

1. Welcome 

Meeting was called to order by Bailey Demny at 4:00pm. Five members, 

Bailey Demny, Stephanie Snedaker, Kim Etheridge, Sarah Henderson, 

and Nita Sulak, were in attendance.  

 

2. Update and Review of Old Business 

Bailey Demny reviewed what was discussed at the last meeting of the 

2023-2024 school year. Narcan training is now required for students in 

grades 1-12, there were no new health TEKS to decide upon for the 2024-

2025 school year, and the P.E. requirements were discussed, and no 

changes were made.  

 

3. Update from Fort Bend County Health and Human Services 

Kaila Williams was unable to attend, so this update will be provided at a 

later date.  

 

4. Review of the BISD COVID Policy 

The posted COVID-19 policy was reviewed by the members, and adjusted 

to comply with CDC recommendations. This updated policy will be posted 

on the school website. 

 

5. New medication administration requirements for Texas schools 

Starting this year, all medications, even over the counter medications, will 

require a doctor’s approval, as well as a parent signature. The only 

exception is an over the counter medication with parent approval that will 

only be in the clinic for 15 days or less. This is due to changes in Texas 

policy, not BISD policy.  

 

6. Conclusion of Meeting 

 SHAC concluded the last meeting of the 2023-2024 school year at 4:27.  

No topics for the next meeting that will be held in October, 2024 were 

voiced. 


